
 1 

 

Official Newsletter of the Werribee and District  

Collectable Vehicle Club (Inc.)  

PO Box 841 Werribee 3030 

Inc. Reg. No. A0024084P 

ABN 575 840 445 12 

 www.wdcvc.org.au (E-Mail: - wdcvc@hotmail.com) 

FEBRUARY 2023 EDITION 

RECOLLECTIONS 

GENERAL MEETING 22nd February 2023 (7.30pm) with Guest Speaker 

Rita & Frank’s 1966 Mustang  

Members Rides 
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HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO ALL MEMBERS HAVING A BIRTHDAY THIS MONTH 

Lorraine Turner, Gina Vella, Lyn Ellis, Vanessa Williams, 

Werner Bernhardt, Wayne Rodgers, Russell Thompson  

and Peter Spiteri 

Our best wishes to all members currently undergoing long term treatments  

GET WELL WISHES ALSO TO ANY CLUB MEMBER WHO MAY CURRENTLY BE FEELING POORLY 

The Werribee and District Collectable Vehicle Club (Inc.)  
Was formed in June 1991 to foster and advance interest in History, Restoration, Care and Preservation of Classic and 
Historic Motor Vehicles. It provides an avenue for sharing of information by owners of those vehicles. The Club is a not-
for-profit organisation. We welcome as members all those interested in preservation of our motoring history.  

Club regularly conducts events, monthly runs for its members and assists community organisations with attendance at 
community events, retirement homes, parades and car shows.   

The Club’s recently constructed Club Room caters for a range of activities such as Club gatherings, meetings and is often 
our starting point for runs.   

Generally our members come from those who own vehicles over 25 years old, but this is not a prerequisite for member-
ship, anyone is welcome. 

VICROADS CONTACTS and CLUB BANKING DETAILS  
VicRoads Melbourne:  
Switchboard 1800 816 727,  
Club Permit Scheme (CPS): 9854 2674 
Web Site: www.vicroads.vic.gov.au 
W.D.C.V.C. CLUB BANKING DETAILS: (For Direct Deposits) GREAT SOUTHERN BANK: BSB# 814282 ACC# 10495827 
ACC Name: Werribee & District Collectable Vehicle Club 

   
WDCVC Life Members 

Gil Taylor (Dec)   Sandy Taylor (Dec)   Les Turner 

John Agosta (Jnr)  Charmaine Agosta  Elio Massari 

If you would also like to receive a birthday shout out, email our editor Jenny (magoos_4@bigpond.com) 

advising birthday month for yourself and your better half) 
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Werribee & District Collectable Vehicle Club (Inc.) 
Registration Number A0024084P ABN 575 840 445 12 

 

 

Name E-Mail Phone 
Executive Committee 

President 
Colin Pierce (Shirley) 

 
colin@colshirl.com 

9741 4085 
0413 884 234 

Vice President 
Daniel Smith (Amanda) Djs84@outlook.com.au 0408 328 028 

Secretary/Public Officer 
Carmel Calleja (Nick) wdcvcsecretary@gmail.com 0424 305 721 

Treasurer 
Jenny Matthews (Rod) 

 
magoos_4@bigpond.com 0422 699 361 

General Committee 
Heather O’Brien  hethaob@bigpond.net.au 0411 239 446 

Connie Mallia (Ronnie) c.m.62@hotmail.com 0439 619 083 

Office Bearers 
Club Captain 
John Marks (Linda) captnitrojm@gmail.com 0407 546 235 

Editor & Publisher 
Jenny Matthews (Rod) magoos_4@bigpond.com 

 
0422 699 361 

Mid-Week Run Captain 
Les Turner (Lorraine) 

 
 
9741 6657 

Safety Officers 
Elio Massari (Nancy) 
Charlie Cook (Lyn)  

 
9741 6103 
9741 3328 

Club Permit Officer/s 
Yves Schieseck (Sandra) 
Wayne Rodgers (Jen) 
Colin Pierce (Scrutineer) 

breton29@aussiebroadband.com.au 
waynerodgers.61@gmail.com 
colin@colshirl.com 

 
9749 3376 
0405 380 005  
0413 884 234 

Regalia Officer 
Len Mallia (Carmen) 

 
lencar6@bigpond.com.au 0412 529 801 

Librarian 
Peter Kime (Patricia)  pjkime@hotmail.com 

 
0409 798641 

Web & Face Book Monitor 
Daniel Smith (Amanda) 

 
DJS84@outlook.com.au 

 
0408 328 028 

Welfare Officer 
Rose Ravaneschi 

 
sirbas53@hotmail.com 

 
0412 456 892 

Social Secretary 
Connie Mallia (Ronnie) 

 
c.m.62@hotmail.com 

 
0439 619 083 

Federation Representatives 
Colin Pierce (Shirley) 
Michael Galea (Linda) 

 
colin@colshirl.com 
mgal6416@gmail.com 

 
0413 884 234 
0421 670 304 

Council Representative 
Colin Pierce (Shirley) 

 
colin@colshirl.com 

 
0413 884 234 

 

CONTACTS for WDCVC COMMITTEE January 2023 to June 2023  

Mail to P.O. Box 841 Werribee 3030 

Club E-MAIL: wdcvc@hotmail.com 
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Calendar of W.D.C.V.C’s  

Upcoming Events                                      
W.D.C.V.C Extends an Invitation to Members of any Registered Club 

to attend any run or event organized by our club.  

The above events are in accordance with the WDCVC & Vic roads Club Permit Scheme. If you wish to use your red plate vehicle, a 
reminder that you will need to correctly fill in your red plate permit scheme log book and be a financial member. At the time of 
printing the above information was correct. The Committee may change the information at their discretion. Any changes will be 
published in the Newsletter / Website / Facebook.  

EVENT Date Time Coordinator  

FEBRUARY  
Club General Meeting (Club Rooms) 

Speaker: Paul Walshe from Beyond Blue 

Wednesday 

22nd 
7.30pm 

Colin 

0413 884 234 

Club Members Selling Raffle Tickets at Tigers Club H/Crossing Friday 24th 6.30pm 
Colin 

0413 884 234 

Potential Car Display at Wyndham Harbour during V8 Super 

Boat Racing. f10:00-2:00, meet at harbour 10am, don't forget 

to let John know if you have not already. 

Saturday 25th 10:00am 
John 

0407 546 235 

Casual Sunday Meeting, Cherry St Car Park 9am-12pm Sunday 26th 
From 

9:00am 

John 

0407 546 235 

MARCH  

Club Members Selling Raffle Tickets at Tigers Club H/Crossing Friday 3rd 6:30pm 
Colin 

0413 884 234 

COFFEE MORNING at either JOLLY MILLER Manor Lakes Shop-

ping Centre or THE GARDEN FEAST Railway Ave (TBC) 
Sunday 5th 

From 

9:30am 

Colin 

0413 884 234 

Committee Meeting 7.30pm Monday 6th 7:30pm 
Colin 

0413 884 234 

Club Members Selling Raffle Tickets at Tigers Club H/Crossing Friday 10th 6:30pm 
Colin 

0413 884 234 

MEMBERS only CAR Show, BYO Picnic. Location B24 Bomber 

Site. Trophies issued on the day. $15 entry per car/s 

This includes entry to B24 Bomber Restoration, Access to Toi-

lets and B24 Bomber Engine Run up. 

Sunday 12th 
From 

9:30am 

Colin 

0413 884 234 

Club General Meeting (Club Rooms) 
Wednesday 

22nd 
7.30pm 

Colin 

0413 884 234 

Casual Sunday Meeting, Cherry Street Car Park 9am-12pm Sunday 26th 
From 

9:00am 

John 

0407 546 235 

TRIAL POP UP Event. Last Friday before Daylights Saving finish-

es. BYO FISH and CHIPS to Wyndham Park in Werribee 

Parking in Comden Street and Cottrell Street. Fish and Chip 

shops in Watton Street across road from Park Entrance near 

Wolf on Watton or at shops near Racecourse Hotel. Meet in 

the Park from 6:30 bring picnic chairs as there isn't a lot pro-

vided or just sit on the grass. 

Friday 31st 
From 

6.30pm 

Colin 

0413 884 234 
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Calendar of W.D.C.V.C’s  

Upcoming Events                                      
W.D.C.V.C Extends an Invitation to Members of any Registered Club 

to attend any run or event organized by our club.  

EVENT Date Time Coordinator  

APRIL  
Coffee Morning FEAST CAFÉ Railway Avenue Werribee 

Meet at the Café from 9:30am (TBC) 
Sunday 2nd 

From 

9:30am 

Colin 

0413 884 234 

Committee Meeting 7.30pm Monday 3rd 7:30pm Colin 

Mid-WEEK Run—Destination MEREDITH HOTEL. 

PLEASE CONTACT LES TO BOOK IF YOU PLAN TO ATTEND. 

Wednesday 

12th 
TBA 

Les Turner  

0408 014 358 

Lawn Bowls and BYO BBQ Lunch at Werribee Bowls Club 

Trophy on offer. Cost per head $10 includes all equipment and 

use of BBQ. Bar is open and Tea and Coffee available 

Sunday 16th 10:00am 
Colin 

0413 884 234 

Club General Meeting (Club Rooms) 
Wednesday 

26th 
7.30pm 

Colin 

0413 884 234 

Casual Sunday Meeting, Cherry Street Car Park 9am-12pm Sunday 30th 
From 

9:00am 

John 

0407 546 235 

Our Social Secretary Connie Mallia is organising a special day out, just for the ladies, 

to the Peninsula Hot Springs at Fingal, on the beautiful Mornington Peninsula. 

Date: Saturday 6th May 2023  

Peninsula Hot Springs is a natural geothermal mineral springs 

and day spa facility located less than 90 minutes from Melbourne. 

Explore over 70 globally inspired bathing and wellness experienc-

es, nestled harmoniously in the natural landscape. 

Details are still being finalised, but we expect the cost to be around $100 per person 

which includes transport/bus and entry to Peninsula Hot Springs.  

And to make a day of it we could stop for morning tea or lunch, whatever we want  

(not included in price). 

Limited places available, so it’s first in best dressed!  

To book your place, please contact Connie Mallia on 0439 619 083.  

Please note full payment is required for your booking to be confirmed. 
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Meeting opened: 07:25 pm       Chairman: Colin Pierce. 

Apologies: Luke Daly, Lena Martuccio, Allan Blackstock, Paul Sagona, Graeme and Fran Eade, Peter O’Meara, Mitch 
Jones, Frank Caruso and Reno Polidano. 

Club Secretaries Position: Tracey resigned as club secretary on 14th December. Mick Galea gave a summary of 
Secretaries Role to the meeting then members asked for nominations for Position of Secretary. Carmel Calleja 
nominated and was accepted by the members. Congratulations to Carmel.  

Milestone Certificates: Certificates presented to 10, 20 and 25 Years Club Members. Congratulations to all.  
Lifetime membership was awarded to Elio Massari who is one our Clubs founding members of 1991. Elio has strongly 
supported the Club for 32 years including roles on Committee and one of our Safety Officers. Elio is well known by many 
members as their vehicles are only on the road due to Elio’s masterful workmanship getting cars running or restored.  
Thank you and congratulations to everyone for your service and support of the WDCVC over the years. 

Visitors: Nil 

New Member: Andy Wildly was welcomed to his first meeting. 

Minutes of December General meeting: As circulated in monthly newsletter: 
Comments or Questions related to minutes as printed: Nil 
Moved & Accepted: Len Mallia /Seconded. Mick Galea 

Minutes of Committee meeting: Held 9th January 2023.  
Comments or Questions related to minutes as Read: Nil 
Moved & Accepted: Gary Kennedy /Seconded. Shawn Van Roosmalen 

Treasurers Monthly Report: Jenny presented end of December’s financial position of the Club to members. 
Jenny also tabled to the membership final cost to club for holding our Presentation Night in October. Actual cost to the 
Club to put on the event was in excess of $3,000. Presentation night held on 22-10-22 was an awesome night. Jenny 
would like to see more people attending the presentation night. 
Many Membership cards have not been collected. If you have not collected yours, please see Jenny. 
Comments or Questions related to minutes as Read: Nil 
Moved & Accepted: David Williams /Seconded. Russell Thompson 

Presidents Update:  
Thank you to all that helped with cooking and serving for our free sausage sizzle tonight. Due to its success we will hold 
more such events, maybe next time a ‘Pie Night’. 
New club room locations being discussed no movement thus far as council has not provided us with any feedback from 
Dog Obedience School, hopefully when holiday season is over things will start to progress.  
In response to John Marks request at Decembers meeting for ‘Special’ treatment for some recent members wanting 
posted Newsletters. The matter was discussed at length at January Committee meeting with result that Club will 
maintain that newsletters will only be sent out to new members via email and a copy can be found on the WDCVC WEB 
page, with exception to those very few members that have historically received posted newsletters. 
Honor board is still being looked at, waiting for further information and quotes, for an extension. 
As per council request to reduce Library in cupboard 3 metal cabinets have been purchased for club’s library to be 
consolidated, for those that said that are available Monday 30th at 10am with tools as everything is flat packed. 

Mid-Week Club Captain Report: Les Turner 

Les Turner organized a mid-week club run on Wednesday 8th February meeting at Jolly Miller Café Manor Lakes at 10:30 

then off to Gisborne Golf Club for lunch. If you haven't already, please let Les know for catering purposes. 

Club captain’s report:  John Marks 

Alteration to February 5th the Views Cafe booked, afterwards if you are interested there is a show at the Bacchus 

Marsh airport called wind wheels and coffee 9-2 run by Bacchus Marsh district holden car club. or the Queenscliff car 

show is also an option. Colin will be away Brian Gosney will run the event on the day. 

Saturday 25th WDCVC was contacted to arrange for some cars for display at the V8 Super Boat Racing at Wyndham 

Harbor only required from 10:00-2:00, meet at harbor 10am, don't forget to let John know if you have not already. 

 

WDCVC minutes of General Meeting held: 25-01-2023. 
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Club captain’s report continued: 

Sunday 12th February club picnic to the Guildford meets at Jolly Miller Café at manor lakes at 9:30, lunch will be via 

picnic (as per a show of hands on the night). 

Members only car show with trophies at B24 BOMBER site, meeting place through front gate turn right there are some 

acres there.  Entry is $15.00 per car no matter how many onboard. This includes entry to B24 Bomber Restoration, 

Access to Toilets and B24 Bomber Engine Run up. 

Social secretary’s report: Connie thanked everyone for coming tonight and don't forget to put into your diaries Saturday 

August 23rd 2023 presentation night. A Location is yet to be decided. 

Next general meeting: 

Wednesday 22nd February Paul Walsh from beyond blue will be our guest speaker. 

Editor’s report: NIL 

General Business: 

Popup OR an Impromptu run is being investigated, more information to follow. This will not replace any of WDCVC club 

runs but as an additional run that our members or other car clubs might be having doing.  

How about “Rockalong” 

Vice President: Daniel Smith advised members about his work updating our Club WEB and Facebook Pages any feedback 

of information is greatly appreciated. Visit Club’s Facebook Page wdcvc.com/facebook or our WEB Page wdcvc.org.au. 

Estia health March 2nd four cars required talk with John Ryan. Day, Date, Time is Thursday 2nd March at 1.30 pm Those 

showing interest in attending Colin Pierce, Mick Galea, Brian Gosney and Russell Thompson. 

New member/s: Andrew Wildly 

Raffle Draw Winners: 1st Peter Farrugia 2nd Kerry White 3rd Denis O’Brien 

Meeting closed: 8:40PM 

Club Secretary Carmel Calleja 

 

WDCVC minutes of General Meeting continued 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Paul Walshe had a decorated 17-year career with Victoria Police including being awarded a Winston Church-
ill Fellowship.  

Paul resigned from Victoria Police in 2007 at the rank of Detective Sergeant due to ill health; he now works 
3 days a week consulting in the area of corporate security and investigation.  

Paul is a volunteer speaker for Beyond Blue, a national organisation that works to raise awareness about 
anxiety and depression, reduce the associated stigma and en-courage people to get help.  

Paul became a Beyond Blue speaker in 2004 to share his lived experiences of mental health conditions with 
audiences as part of his commitment to encourage and offer hope to those who are afflicted by mental 
health conditions and their family and friends.  

Paul enjoys playing baseball as well as working with junior base ballers as a coach and men-tor. Paul’s fa-
vourite hobby is spending time with his sons, family and friends. 

Paul Walshe - bio  
Guest Speaker 22nd February GM  
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Life Member Presentation - Elio Massari 

 

 

PRESIDENT’S REPORT 

 

Hello everyone, 

With the unfortunate resignation of our Club Secretary in December I would like to welcome a new 
member onto the Committee, Carmel Calleja who is taking on the role of our new Club Secretary. Please 
welcome Carmel and assist her if she requests help. 

I would like to thank all who assisted with relocation of the Clubs Library including assembly of new steel 
cabinets to store our extensive library of books and technical manuals into, thanks guys. 

By the time you receive your February Newsletter we would have attended first Federation meeting for 
2023 being held in Little River Hall. Suggest you check out March Newsletter for report from the meeting. 

So far the Club has been very busy with Runs and Events throughout January. There were not many 
weekends something is not being held or members are attending other Car Club Events. 

Our first casual Sunday for 2023 was a great success with many visitors making our morning event a stop 
off on the way to elsewhere. 

Mark had his first taste of being BBQ master and did a good job, let’s not scare him off so he returns for 
next month’s cook up. 

You will notice in Calendar of Events we are trying to introduce something different a POP-UP or TAG 
ALONG event. Anyone can arrange one of these a POP-UP Events, it’s only a matter of you deciding on 
where you intend going, set up a meeting location and time, we will circulate your intended drive or cruise 
to all members for them to decide if they wish to tag along. 

Don’t forget our Club’s Members only Show is being held alongside the B24 Bomber Restoration Hanger on 
Sunday 12th March. There will be Trophies on offer and presented on the day. Also Club’s Vehicle of the 
year selected from those in attendance. The Vehicle of the Year Perpetual Trophy will be presented at 
Clubs Presentation Nights in August.  

Prez  
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Milestone Certificate Presentations 
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Something different from our normal Clubs Sunday Coffee Run, a visit to Australian Gliding Museum located at Bacchus 

Marsh Airport. 

On arrival at Airport, we were welcomed by every fly living within 20 kilometres radius of the airport or so it seemed. 

As this was not far from home members found their own way and by arriving at their own leisure made a steady stream 

of Club Cars giving the many Glider Students and Pilots something other than planes to admire and ask questions about.  

As you see in the images a very good turnout of various makes and models of Club Cars presented a good picture in front 

of the Museum. 

We were soon shepherded into Glider Museum where morning tea and coffee with Cakes awaited us. Museum provided 

plenty of tables and chairs, so no one missed out on a seat or morning tea.  

After a suitable time, David Goldsmith curator and pilot of many different types of planes and gliders gave the members 

a fantastic presentation of the history of Gliding. 

David’s knowledge of most things that fly had members enthralled so much so that many had questions of David and not 

once was he stumped.  

David told the members about some harrowing flights he did and as he was still with us lived to tell us those stories. Da-

vid met his wife also a Glider Pilot and even today remains a Glider Pilot Instructor, she was unable to join us as she was 

conducting pilot training. 

David did ask if any member might be interested in taking a flight, we have a few members saying they would return and 

avail themselves of the opportunity for a fly, once they check their insurance is all paid up. 

The actual displays although placed close together, David mentioned we were not to touch the gliders as their wing ma-

terial is paper thin and easily punctured. 

In other buildings David explained about what was happening with restorations that were under way, some of the Glid-

ers will never fly again as they are far too fragile. 

In one corner of the Museum stood a lonely vehicle needing a lot of care to get it working again. This vehicle happened 

to belong to an Old Melbourne Gangster named Squizzy Taylor. The vehicle was modified with large winch with a long 

wire rope that was used for many years as a tow to get Glider Airborne.  

After finishing at Museum and thanking David for his presentation and excellent morning tea we headed off for lunch at 

Bacchus Marsh Golf Club.  

We would thoroughly recommend the Golf Club for a meal. They were so efficient some members placed their lunch or-

ders and by the time they sat down meals were delivered. Many sat around after lunch chatting and commented on hav-

ing a good day. 

 
NAME VEHICLE NAME VEHICLE 

Colin, Shirley, and Stephen 1984 Statesman DeVille Lindsay Coghill 1983 VH Commodore 

Tony and Connie 1972 Corvette Brian, Karen and Luke 1984 Ford Meteor 

Wayne and Jen 1990 E30 BMW John and Fiona 1962 Buick Skylark 

Gavan and Peta 1958 FC Holden Sam and Maryanne 1969 Ford Mustang 

Bob and Pauline 1980 SLE Commodore Mark and Heather 1956 Ford Thunderbird 

Russell and Judy 1997 Toyota Celica Ian and Sherryl Jaguar 

Les and Lorraine 1989 Mercedes Benz Brian and Joan Modern 

Peter Farrugia 1986 560SL Mercedes Benz Rod and Jenny 
1966 Mustang 

Greg and David Grist Modern Rose Ravaneschi 

Derek and Bernadette Modern Daniel Smith 
Modern 

Michael and Linda 1997 Ford GT Shawn Van Roosmalen 



 11 

 



 12 

 

According to Prez Colin, the CSM is only a tiny bit of the club’s overall activity. But on Sunday Jan 29th, the show didn’t look 

so tiny. With a bit of help from another Facebook page, our show nearly filled the carpark at Cherry Street. 

Insecurity reigns, and it started in the usual way. Will it rain? Will we get a few cars? Do we have enough supplies? Or too 

much? Will we have enough crew to help with the set up? Yes it’s a bit of a crystal ball. The dull weather and a bit of rain 

earlier may have slowed things at the start, but pretty soon it was “raining” cars. 

With a great turn-out by members, we were up and running, but the large number and variety of visitor chariots added 

spice to the day. Plus the weather gods stopped playing with us and went elsewhere. 

Some notable member cars were Mark Reilly’s Austin Champ (Jeep), Ian Cameron’s ’65 Galaxie, Dave Gregory’s ’49 Chev 

sedan, Mick and Linda Galea’s Trans Am, Braeden Harris’ Chev Nova, and Peter Lockwood’s ’42 Inter farm truck. Missing 

were Charles Pace’s ’57 Chev Apache ute, and David Bibby’s Chev Impala. C’mon guys. Even the “modern” member cars, 

Colin’s green ute and Trevor Ryan’s CV8 Monaro drew a few admiring glances. To all the other members, your attendance 

and vehicle were appreciated. 

Visitor cars were so many as they came and went, that to record them all was a very imprecise science, and many were 

missed. Here’s a few (see pics):  

’61-2 Studebaker Lark V111, XW GT Falcon, ’67 Split Window Kombi, a very cute Mini-Moke, ’64 Lincoln 4 door convertible 

(suicide doors), ’32 Ford roadster pick-up, ’63 Compact Fairlane, 3 Mustangs, 2 VW sedans, a beautiful ’75 Corvette, 2 other 

Ford hot rods, and many others. 

It was a hard call, but the star of the show was probably a lengthy, finny ’58 two-tone Dodge Custom Royal sedan. Owner 

Philip Sapurmas talked about the restoration, mainly the interior and the problems matching colours and materials. Pow-

ered by a 350 c i V8. 

The other great thing was the spread of volunteers working hard all morning. New chef Mark Reilly had a big day first off, 

but thankfully Linda Galea donned gloves and helped. Rose Ravaneschi ably ran the desk and made the coffee, mostly 

helped by Connie Galea. Heather O’Brien kept an eye on the supplies and ran to Woolies and the bakery as required. The 

physical set up and bump out had Lindsay Coghill, John Ryan, Mark Reilly, Tony Galea, Peter Lockwood, Brian Daly and Bri-

an Gosney keeping ahead of the task. Pls forgive if I missed anybody, and thanks to all who arrived, brought a car, and 

helped. 

From CC JM. 
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On a lovely Sunday morning at the Views Restaurant a group of 23 members enjoyed another monthly club run 
breakfast. The gathering enjoyed the menu and servings, which were extremely generous, and the service by the 
staff was very prompt. The members arrived in a mixed selection of modern/classic cars and Brian had kept an 
area clear for the cars to be grouped together for photos and general viewing. The golf club were hosting a pen-
nant match against Bacchus Marsh, so there were a lot people and activity all round in the car park, and the cars 
added some attraction/interest to the morning. All in all another successful outing for the club members who 
were thanked for their attendance and also reminded about the revised upcoming Wednesday (Feb 8th) club run 
with Les Turner.   

Brian Gosney #442. 

Brian and Joan Gosney Vauxhall Trevor and Wassana Monaro Werner Bernhardt Modern 

Lindsay Coghill Commodore Carmen and Len Mallia Monaro Colin Harris Modern 

Paul Sammartino Holden John and Fiona Kirkbride Buick Skylark Brett and Julia Modern 

Jeff Solomano Yamaha Alex and Margaret Casha Modern Margaret Pengelly Modern 

Brian Cameron  Modern Kerry and Janet White Modern Helen Taylor Modern 
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Tony and Connie Galea will be attending the Corvette 

Nationals Gold Rush on Saturday 25th March and  

extend an invitation for anyone to join them,  

perhaps as a newly created POP UP event!  

They will not be able to lead a convoy as it’s a very 

early start for participants but Tony is happy to  

organise a group. If you’re interested please contact 

Tony direct on 0402 854 672 

 

 Below - Sent in by Mick Galea 
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The first mid-week club run was held at the Historical Inverleigh Hotel. A very large turnout of 29 members 
attended, with 4 of those (Daniel and Amanda Smith along with Kerry and Janet White) all making their maiden 
Wednesday run, under the leadership of Les and Lorraine Turner, with Lindsay in charge of attendance records. 
Again a mixture of classic/modern cars were on show.  

The usual meet and greet and coffee etc at the Little River Service Centre was full of chat and lasted for almost an 
hour before the group departed at 11-30 to the lunch venue.  

The drive was unusually straightforward with none of Les’ usual cross country ventures and was conducted again 
in convoy with an appointed tailgater.  

On arriving at the Hotel which has a lot of steeped history in the town, all members continued their unfinished 
chat, whilst meal orders were being conducted. The meals, service and the cleanliness of the hotel were to be 
admired with all the staff being proud locals. At the conclusion Les thanked everyone for their attendance, and 
considering the late change of the location, everyone departed for home after another very enjoyable and well 
organised club day.  

Brian and Joan Gosney #442 

NAME VEHICLE NAME VEHICLE NAME VEHICLE 

Les and Lorraine 

Modern 

Brian and Joan Modern Kerry and Janet Modern 

Margaret Pengelly Kerry and Lorraine Modern Bob and Pauline SLE Commodore 

Helen Taylor Len and Marlene Modern Russell and Judy Celica 

Rod and Jenny 1966 Mustang Daniel and Amanda Modern Lindsay Coghill 
1983 VH Commodore 

Werner and Betty HX Holden Premier Gavan, Peta and Penelope XB GT Julia Fhebey 

John Hansford XJ6 Jaguar     
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All items will be advertised for 2 months. To roll your ad over for extra two months please contact Jenny 
(magoos_4@bigpond.com or 0422699361). Please remember to advise when your ad is no longer needed so it can be 
removed from the next edition of the newsletter. 

WANTED: Sam Pernice is looking for an XF diff leaf spring model and a fuel injected 250 motor low 

km. If you can assist, contact Sam on 0418 391 873  

WANTED:  Gavan Giles would like to locate a BSA Bantam Motorcycle or parts to suit. 

If anyone has info about Bantams or parts he would be interested in talking to you. 
Contact Gavan on 0409 253 095 please leave message if he is not quick enough to pick up  

WANTED: Sam Pernice is looking for 4 or 5 mag wheels and tyres to suit a HT pattern early Holden 14 

inch with reasonably good tyres. If anybody has some, please contact Sam on 0418 391 873 
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        Club Polo $30                     Club Vest $45           Summer Shirt $50   

                               
           Club Cap $12                     Winter Jacket $55                  Club Beanie $12 

                      

Metal Grille Badge $40           Small Hat Badge $5          Vehicle Window Decal $1 

  
Windscreen Banner with Club Logo: 1800mm Long, 100mm Wide. $13 or two for $25 

  Club name badges are just $10 and you are asked to wear them to all club events. 

Payment is required in full for regalia items needing to be ordered before order will be 
placed with our supplier.  

Len Mallia is at General Meetings to assist you. You can also call Len direct to order 

regalia on 0412 529 801 or email at  

 

WDCVC REGALIA 
2023 
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OUR SPONSORS 

Member Discount is available when you use our sponsors 
Please remember to show your membership card to redeem discounts 

AUSTRALIAN MADE HOME AND GARDEN METAL 

DESIGNS THAT BRING THE OUTBACK TO YOU​

OUR SUNBURNT COUNTRY

CONTACT

Address: Factory 1/3 Hammer Ct, 
Hoppers Crossing , VIC 3029

Phone: 0472 639 673
Website: oursunburntcountry.com

Do you know a business that 
would like to advertise in  

RECOLLECTIONS   
The Werribee and District Col-

lectable Vehicle Club  
monthly newsletter?  

Please speak to Colin 
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OUR SPONSORS 
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OUR SPONSORS 
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OUR SPONSORS 
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